[Date]

Dear [Name],

I am writing to you because you requested to receive an “ESETT – Declined” bracelet by mail. ESETT is a new research study designed to see which of three commonly used medicines given in the emergency department for established status epilepticus (a long lasting seizure) is safer and more effective.  A study brochure and the bracelet that you requested are included with this letter. 
Why wear the “ESETT - Declined” bracelet?

A seizure can happen to anyone at anytime.  Normally, members of the research team ask for permission (consent) before a person can enter a study.  A patient eligible for this study will be seizing and not able to participate in a consent discussion.  Seizures must be treated quickly and there might not be enough time to talk to a legally authorized representative (LAR) or guardian to learn if the patient would not want to be enrolled.  For this reason, a person having a seizure will be enrolled into ESETT without consent.  This is called “Exception from Informed Consent” (EFIC).  Once the patient is enrolled the LAR or guardian will be asked to give their consent for the patient to continue in the study.

Wearing an “ESETT – Declined" bracelet will let researchers know that if you have a seizure and arrive at a participating hospital, you do not wish to be enrolled into the ESETT study. You would need to wear this bracelet at all times throughout the study period, or else you could be enrolled in this study.  Nationally, study enrollment is expected to start in August 2015 and will continue for about four years. Enrollment at <<enrollment site name>> will start in <<month>> 2015.  

Sincerely,

<Local trial PI>, MD
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